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In relation to the conditions attached to paragraph 12.1 of Decision [2010] IASC 204, which 
authorises code sharing between Qantas and South African Airways (SAA) on the South 
Africa route, the Commission resolves to allow a reduction in the combined operated 
frequency from 14 to 13 services per week until 31 December 2011.  

The Commission notes that SAA has provided some evidence of exceptional circumstances 
affecting the commercial performance of SAA’s operations on the South Africa route. The 
Commission will assess any request for continuation of the frequency reduction beyond the 
end of 2011, in the Commission’s review of the code share arrangements in the second half 
of 2011. 


